
 
On the 16th March 2015 

 
To  
the President of Greece Prokopis Pavlopoulos 
 
the Prime Minister Alexis Tsipras 
 
the Minister of Education, Religion and Culture Aristides Baltas 
 
the Deputy Minister of Culture Nikos Xydakis 
 
 
 
 
With this letter we express our strong disapproval of the persecution 
due to political reasons of the Member of the Board of the U.T.E. and 
Artistic Director of the National Theatre of Greece, Sotiris Chatzakis by 
the newly appointed Deputy Minister of Culture of the Greek 
government. 
Ignoring objective evidence of the success of the National Theatre, the 
Deputy Minister of Culture demands the resignation of our member 
without any reason. In that way, the basic freedoms and the unaffected 
expression of a Greek artist are bludgeoned. 
Art should be free of any kind of political parties, apparatus and the 
alternation of power mechanisms. 
The unjust and undue governmental interference does not benefit by 
any mean the free and creative European thought. 
 
 
 
 
Ilan Ronen 
Director of the Habima – National Theatre of Israel, Tel Aviv and 
President of the Union of Theatres of Europe 
 
Anna Badora 
Director of the Schauspielhaus Graz, designate Director of the 
Volkstheater Wien and Vice-President of the U.T.E. 
 
Michal Docekal  
Director of the National Theatre Prague and Treasurer of the U.T.E. 
 
Sergio Escobar 
Director of the Piccolo Teatro di Milano – Teatro d´Europa and member 
of the board of the U.T.E. 
 
Armin Petras 
Director of the Schauspiel Stuttgart and member of the board of the 
U.T.E. 
	
  


